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Many assessments are incomplete eg for the second cut and cover tunnel under the 
New England Highway. It is inappropriate for these to be done after approval. How can 
regulation be effective if there is no standard to start with? 

 
There is no consistency of policy application by the Department of Planning. The Rix’s 
Creek mine expansion has not been assessed under the current Policy for Industrial 
Noise 2017 but has been assessed under the regulations of the Biodiversity 
Conservation Act 2016. 

 
A real concern for the people of Camberwell village is that they have not been protected 
by property acquisition rights – this is a natural justice issue – in the land of the fair go 
for all, it is not good enough. 

 
It is inappropriate for the closest mine to Singleton to be assessed under achievable 
noise criteria. The proposed criteria are too high and will result in health impacts. The 
people of Singleton need proper protection. 

 
The cumulative health costs of mining in the Upper Hunter have not been included in 
the costs benefits analysis. The public benefit of the project does not outweigh the 
public costs. 

 
The Upper Hunter is now over saturated with open cut coal mining impacts. No 
additional impacts can be tolerated. No more final voids should be approved. We 
encourage this body to make a responsible decision and refuse this application. 

 
Yours in trust, 
 
 

  
 
President Hunter Environment Lobby Inc. 
 




